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Roby Park Primary School
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Tel: 0151 477 8340

Website: www.robyparkprimary.co.uk 

E-mail: robypark@knowsley.gov.uk 
Headteacher: Mrs K Allen
Date: Monday 9th August
Welcome Back!
Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope this letter finds you and your families well as you are all enjoying a well-earned break, before returning to school in September. As we prepare to reopen on Wednesday 1st September, I would like to provide you with information regarding all pupils returning to school in September. 

Plans are well underway for all pupils to return to Roby Park Primary from Wednesday 1st September. Following the government’s guidance for full opening, there are a number of important points that parents and carers need to be aware of.
As a school we are currently reviewing our risk assessments and making decisions about how our school will operate from September, in line with Government advice. We have a legal duty, within Health and Safety legislation, to put in place any measures that reduces risks in school and this will be at the forefront of our decision making. If you are uncertain about anything school asks of you and your child, please let a teacher or senior staff member know and they will work with you to help resolve any problems and reduce anxiety.

Please also remember that sometimes, in considering infection rates and risk we may well have to make decisions to do things differently. If different guidance is received you will be told as soon as possible. Please ensure that your telephone numbers and email addresses are up to date. All risk assessments can be accessed on the website.
The School Day

The timings of the school day will return to one starting and ending time for all pupils. The school day begins at 8.45am for all pupils and ends at 3.00pm. Gates will open from 8.30am and parents are to wait with their children. We appreciate that the new playground is exciting but we ask all parents to keep their children with them, and off the equipment. Parents are responsible for their children until 8.45am.
	Key Stage
	Start Time
	Finish Time
	Entrance/Exit Point

	Nursery & Reception  
	8.45am
	11.45/3.00pm
	EYFS gate on corner of Easton Road. Parents wait with children on EYFS playground.

	Y1 & Y2
	8.45am
	3.00pm
	Gate on Western Avenue. Parents wait with their children by the Y1/2 door.

	Y3 - Y6
	8.45am
	3.00pm
	Middle gate on Easton Rd. Parents to wait with children on the main playground.


Gates will be locked promptly at 8.50am so please make sure you are punctual to school. If your child is late after 8.50am, parents are responsible for bringing them into the office and signing them in.
Wake Up, Shake Up

As of Monday 6th September, why not join us every morning for our ‘Wake Up, Shake Up’ programme which engages children of all ages in a fun and lively way, as they learn easy routines to pop music and have a great time! So long as they do a ‘cool-down’, a calming activity to finish, they will approach their class work re-energised and in a ‘state of readiness to learn’.

Wake & Shake dance programme takes place every morning before school from 8.35am to 8.45am.
New measures for responding to symptoms:
If someone has symptoms:
· Pupils displaying symptoms of Coronavirus will be sent home and asked to follow latest government guidance.
· If a pupil develops symptoms away from school, they must not attend school and will follow local government guidance for isolation / testing.

· Where pupils cannot attend site, distance learning will be available via online learning. 

· Whilst awaiting the PCR result, the individual should continue to self-isolate.

· If the PCR test is taken within 2 days of the positive lateral flow test, and is negative, it overrides the self-test LFD test and the pupil can return to school, as long as the individual doesn’t have COVID-19 symptoms.
If there is a confirmed case of coronavirus

· From 16 August 2021, those who are fully vaccinated and children under the age of 18 years old will no longer be required to self-isolate if they are contacted by NHS Test and Trace as a close contact. Instead these individuals will be required to undertake a PCR test. 

· Symptomatic individuals and those who record a positive test result, will still be required to self-isolate. 
· Staff and pupils with a positive LFD test result should self-isolate in line with the stay at home guidance for households with possible or confirmed coronavirus (COVID-19) infection. They will also need to get a free PCR test to check if they have COVID-19.

If there's a possible outbreak

· School has developed an Outbreak Management Plan.

· Following several cases over a 14 day period, school may activate their Outbreak Management Plan following advice from Public Health or following advice due to increased cases in the local community.
Uniform

We will return to school in September with the same expectations for uniform. These are:

	Uniform
	PE Kits

	Burgundy school book bag with logo

White polo shirt

Burgundy school jumper/cardigan with logo

Grey trousers or skirt

Black shoes

Black, grey or white socks

Soft hair bobbles only – Burgundy, black or white
	Plain white t-shirt

Plain black shorts

Grey marl joggers

Trainers/Velcro pumps (EYFS)


All children are encouraged to bring in:
· Coat

· Hat/scarf/gloves (if needed)

· Water bottle (water fountains will not be in use)
· School bag
Wrap Around Care
Breakfast Club will resume 7.30 – 8.45am on Wednesday 1st September. Please ether through the gate on Western Avenue and come in through the KS1 entrance. Please ensure you book into Breakfast Club in advance. Breakfast Club costs £2 per session.

We are in the process of working with an external provider to set up wrap around care for after school. As soon as we have any update on a start date, we will inform you immediately. In the interim, we are happy to bus children to Playtots who will be attending there until our provision is up and running. Please call the office to make arrangements.
Lunches

All meals provided by school (free school meals and those that have been paid for) will resume to normal, with hot and cold options. Paid lunches should be paid in advance, using Parent Pay.

PE Days

On your child’s allocated PE day, they should come to school in their full PE kit (as specified above). Children are not allowed to come to school in their own leisure wear. If parents need financial support in purchasing a PE kit in line with our uniform policy then please contact the office to see how we can help. PE days will begin the week commencing Monday 6th September. PE days are as follows:

	PE Day
	Classes to come to school in PE kit

	Monday
	Reception & Nursery

	Tuesday
	Y1 & Y3

	Wednesday
	Y2 & Y5

	Thursday
	Y4 & Y6


Extra-curricular Clubs

Letters will go out on the first day back for children to select what extra-curricular clubs they would like to attend. Letters need to be returned by Friday 3rd September. Clubs begin the second week back of each half term and finish in the last week of each half term.
EYFS Transition Arrangements
Reception
· Stay and Play session - 9.30-10.30am on Wednesday 1st September (with parents)
· Stay and Play session - 9.30-10.30am on Thursday 2nd September (parents have coffee and cake in the hall)
· Friday 3rd September - Pupils will attend school for the morning session only from 8 .45am - 11.45am

· Monday 6th – Tuesday 7th September - Pupils will attend school for the morning session, stay for lunch until 1pm

· Wednesday 8th September - All pupils will be in school for the full day from 8.45am – 3.00pm.

New to Nursery

· Home Visits - 1st - 3rd September 

· Stay and Play session 1 - 9.30-10.30am on Monday 6th September (with parents)
· Stay and Play session 2 - 9.30-10.30am on Tuesday 7th September (parents have coffee and cake in the hall)
· Wednesday 8th September - Pupils will start school from 8.45am

Nursery & Reception children attend their transition sessions in full school uniform. Children who already attend Nursery, will attend as normal from Wednesday 1st September.
As always, we will continue to use our social media and website to communicate any updates with you. These are listed below:

Website: www.robyparkprimary.co.uk 

Twitter: @RobyParkSchool 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/RobyParkPrimarySchool
Have a fantastic Summer break and we look forward to seeing you all in September!
Warmest regards,
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